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Dear Parents and Carers 
PLANNED WORKS AT MUIRHOUSE PRIMARY and NURSERY
Some of you will be aware that our school is due to be rewired and that some of the preparatory work has already been done.

Only yesterday, we received more details about logistics and timescales for the next stage of work. In order for the works to be carried out, we need to create 2 spare classrooms for decanting pupils to whilst the necessary work is done in each of the classrooms. In order to create the required decant space, the two P1 classes will now be accommodated together in the large classroom currently used for P1a. 
It is hoped that the work on this room and the nursery can be completed in the summer holidays so that our youngest learners can achieve a settled start and avoid being decanted during the school session. In order for this work to start as soon as possible, we need to begin clearing the nursery playrooms and the P1 class now, so please do not be alarmed if the place begins to look stark and empty in the next 2 weeks. This will be a temporary measure.
Pupils in P2-7 will shortly receive a letter indicating their class and teacher. As the work progresses, various areas of the school will be affected and each class is likely to spend approximately 2 weeks out of the next 40 weeks decanted out of their own classroom. 
Points of entry will also need to change so that only nursery and P1 pupils will enter by the infant doors, P2 and P3 pupils will line up at the doors currently used by P4 and P5 and pupils in P4-7 will all line up at the doors currently used by P6 and P7.

I would like to apologise for the inconvenience these works are likely to cause and ask for your full cooperation to help things run as smoothly as possible. 
We look forward to the improved facilities this work will bring.

Yours sincerely

Gillian Matthews

Head Teacher


